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Date: February 10, 2009
7:30 PM – 9:30 PM

Cary Claver, President, called the board meeting to order at 7:34 PM
Present

Claver, Eisenstot, Goldenstein, Friedman 
Absent

Fiordaliso, Manning, Rosenbloom
Guests 

Mary Lynn Kempf, Dave Hart, Garry Garcia
	General Meeting


OLD BUSINESS

Prior Minutes Approval - Bill
Motion by Bill Eisenstot – Proposal to approve minutes from 1/27 meeting.  Seconded by Cary Claver.


In Favor –  Goldenstein, Eisenstot, Friedman; Against – None; Abstain – None

Motion passed, minutes approved.

Players with money owed
 MaryLynn covered the players with outstanding monies owed.  She will document the process for collecting 

For the Board to review and approve.  This will be covered at the coaches meeting.  One point to include is when a player
is not paid or making due effort to pay (or communicate), the coach will be given a 1-week notice to assist with this prior

to pulling said player pass.
Tournament Update 

This year we will be at Olympic Park in Schaumburg.  We will run from 6-9:45 Friday, 7:30 -9:15 Sat and Sunday with Monday for rain. There will be onsite parking, we are charging $5 per car – one time fee.  Soccer Madness has donated funds to become the named sponsor of the tournament.  We have appropriate vending lined up. Large clubs who bring in 10 or more teams will have a tent courtesy of Grove United.  We are considering a banner inside each of these that would state “Grove United welcomes Club Foot” or whatever club attends.  We will be doing tournament pins again (these were a huge hit) and are working to gain additional teams for the tournament.  Many additional items as we move forward, for more details contact Joel, Henry, Bill, or Mike Cruz.

Tournament Attendance
Henry has gathered a group to poll coaches on recent experiences (survey attached).  When complete the group 
will publish a ‘recommended’ list.  Bill suggested Grove United obtain a tent & banner for tournaments where we send 4 

or more teams to promote club unity and marketing.  
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Treasurer Conversation

The Club is still looking for a Treasurer.  Bill has someone who may be interested and will follow up.
Team/Cost Agreement

Henry suggested that the agreement, as it exists, is difficult for some other coaches and we may not be following 

this process.  He recommended the Board review and reaffirm this process at the next meeting.  This was agreed to.

Questions included : Are we using it? Following it? For what? Is the treasurer receiving it?
Marketing/Profit Sharing Process

The updated process document was shared at the Board Meeting.  Cary had a concern over some specific verbiage.
Bill will update (attached, completed) and it was agreed that there would be an email vote to adopt this process and publicize 

it to the club.  The email vote will be sent on 2/11 with votes requested by 2/12. 
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NEW BUSINESS

Personal Training
The DOC’s brought up the fact that a player has inquired about individual personal soccer training.  Will Grove United allow this?  The Board agreed this was acceptable, and asked the DOC’s to document this for next year.
Banquet Status

Cary has a list of volunteer names and will begin working on this.

Tryouts
 Matt inquired about using the tryout module on demosphere.  Cary will investigate.  Matt will be looking for volunteers soon to begin this, and will start by re-evaluating last year’s packet.
DOC’s will be involved and will try to attend some meetings of this group.  

Suggestions for the tryout committee:


Tryout fee (refund if make team and accept, refund if don’t make a team, no refund if spot turned down by player)


“Response required by” from players of 48 hrs 

It was recommended the tryout committee compare what other clubs are doing.

Henry recommended we obtain a large location (Jr High Gym) for a Club Meeting once players are accepted to cover topics such as: main Grove United principles, refund policy, fee structure, payment expectation, etc)

Bios & Pics for Trainers
Cary will create a survey and send it to Henry and Eric for all trainers to complete.
ADDITIONAL TOPICS

Fee structure/Dues for 2009-2010 season

Matt suggested we add a $100 fee to each member-player which equates to 10 raffle tickets.  The player-family can keep or sell the tickets themselves.  Matt will have to document the process.  Questions include : for families looking for financial aid, how would this work? What types of items will be part of the raffle? Where does the money go?
Coach’s Meeting on 3/3/

An agenda will need to be created (by whom?)  Should the coaches be asked if they find value in indoor soccer?  Should we do indoor differently?  These are part of the fees for 09-10 conversation to occur.
FOLLOW UP ITEMS 

Club Banner & Tent – Bill will follow up with options on obtaining these for multi-team tournaments.
Under Armor partnership in the Tournament – Bob will document and email the Board what UA will provide.

Cary will look at demosphere for the tryout module.
	Immediate Action Items 
(unless otherwise noted, all action items should be shared at the next meeting – not via email)


	Notes / Announcements


Agenda Items for next meeting:

Annual Audit discussion 


 


Board Members Credit towards fees
 


Team Cost Agreement : Review – is it valuable?


Budget discussion starting



REMINDER :  COACHES MEETING ON 3/3.  Board Members are encouraged to wear Grove United attire.

************************************************************************************************************

Meeting adjourned at 9:40.
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Tournament Survey


Tournament Name:





Tournament Dates: 




Did you compete in the boys or girls division?


How would you describe the field conditions? 


Excellent
Very Good
Adequate
Poor


Were the fields properly sized? 


Describe the convenience of the fields? 


Excellent
Very Good
Adequate
Poor


Regarding fees, were they



Lower than normal
Normally priced
Higher than normal



Described the classification of the teams in the tournament: 



Top teams in the region



Top teams in the state


Highly competitive (comparable to top 2 divisions of league play)


Competitive (comparable to middle tiers of league play)


Lower level (comparable to lower tiers of league play)


Did the tournament do a good job of matching teams with their appropriate competitive level? 


Were there organized activities outside the tournament that appealed to your team? 


Was the tournament held at one site or multiple sites? 


Did the tournament respond well to any scheduling requests you made?

What was your overall impression of the tournament? 


On a scale of 1-10, with 10 meaning that you would highly encourage other teams to attend and 1 meaning that you would highly discourage other teams from attending, how would you rate this tournament? 
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Grove United Soccer Association


Marketing/Sharing Process

Tournament Related


Where a person affiliated with a team signs a company or individual to a sponsorship, vendor agreement or a spot in our ad book, 25% of the amount received shall be allocated to that team to be used for extra training, additional tournaments, team parties or similar expenses. Members will not be issued a check to reimburse base fee expenses. 

Non-Tournament Related


A. Sponsorships

Where a company or individual agrees to sponsor or otherwise provide funding to a team, and the Grove United Soccer Association Board (or its designee) reviews the arrangement and agrees that it meets the standards of Grove United, then:


90% of the amount received shall be immediately allocated to that team’s account with Grove United. The remaining 10% will be retained by Grove United to cover administrative costs and help to fund the club’s Grant Program. 

B. Fundraising

Each team is encouraged to engage in fundraising efforts to keep down the costs of participation in travel soccer. 100% of the net profit shall be immediately allocated to that team’s account with Grove United to be used by the team as deemed necessary.  Members will not be issued a check to reimburse base fee expenses.

Miscellaneous notes

· Credit for a “sale” can be split between parties and by multiple teams. 


· Credit is only when a Grove United Member initiates the contact.


· All fundraising events/activities must be pre-approved by the Grove United Soccer Association Board or its designee. 


